Dear Players and Parents,

My name is Jordan Salter, and | am excited to welcome you to the CPGHA U15BB
Cyclones team for the upcoming season! Below, you will find important information
about the season, my coaching philosophy, and what to expect.

Personal

Hockey has been a lifelong passion of mine, and | have had the privilege of both playing
and coaching for many years. Coaching in the CPGHA has been very rewarding and |
am thrilled to be back behind the bench as a head coach. | am looking forward to
working with this group to develop their skills, confidence, and teamwork. My goal is to
create an environment where players are challenged, supported, and motivated to
reach their full potential.

Team Goal

Our team will focus on skill development, hockey IQ, and playing with intensity while
fostering a positive and competitive environment. We will emphasize hard work,
accountability, and teamwork both on and off the ice. Success will be measured not only
by wins and losses but by the growth and progress of each player throughout the
season.

Expectations

Every player is expected to come prepared, work hard, and show respect for their
teammates, coaches, opponents, and officials. Effort, discipline, and a team-first attitude
will be key values we emphasize throughout the season. Players are responsible for
their development by putting in the work during practices and games, as well as
maintaining a positive attitude.

Tournaments and Team Fees

We will participate in four tournaments this season—two local and two away, and
hopefully provincials as well. These tournaments will provide great opportunities for
competition and team bonding. Team fees will be calculated once the final roster is set
and will cover tournament fees, team apparel, off-ice activities, and other expenses.
More details will be provided once budgets are finalized.

Coaching Staff

| am fortunate to have a dedicated coaching staff alongside me who share a passion for
player development and teamwork. Once our full staff is confirmed, | will share their
names and roles with you. We are committed to helping each player improve and have
a successful season.



Communication and Expectations

Open communication is key to a successful season. We will use Ramp and email to
keep everyone informed about schedules, updates, and important team information. If
you ever have questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out to me directly.

| look forward to an exciting and competitive season with this team. See you at the rink!

Jordan Salter

Head Coach, U15BB
CPGHA
Salter33@hotmail.com



